COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO MARCH 27, 2024 (8:30 a.m.)

Correspondence

(2) March 16, 2024, regarding “Fwd: STOPPING WOODGREEN — WOODCREST
HIGH-DENSITY DEVELOPMENT”

(2) March 20, 2024, regarding “pickle ball courts at Ambelside”

3) March 21, 2024, regarding “Dundarave Lane Pollution”

(4) 2 submissions, March 21 and 23, 2024, regarding Proposed Official
Community Plan Amendment, Rezoning, and Development Permit for Lots C
and D Daffodil Drive

(5) 2 submissions, March 24 and 26, 2024 regarding Proposed 2024 Budget

(6) G. Nicholls, March 25, 2024, regarding “North Shore Wastewater Treatment
Plant”

(7) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes — Environment Committee meeting

February 6, 2024; and Arts & Culture Advisory Committee and Subcommittee
meetings February 15 and 27, 2024

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies

(8)

Metro Vancouver (2 submissions), March 21, 2024, regarding Metro 2050 Type
3 Proposed Amendments

Responses to Correspondence

No items.
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s. 22(1)

From:

Sent: Saturday, March 16, 2024 5:32 PM

To: correspondence; s-22(1)

Subject: Fwd: STOPPING WOODGREEN — WOODCREST HIGH-DENSITY DEVELOPMENT
Attachments: STOPPING WOODGREEN — WOODCREST HIGH-DENSITY DEVELOPMENT.eml

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressm Do not click links or
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report

it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Please allow my letter to help stop residential development that excessively hurts our land and our neighbourhood .

Sincerely,

West Van




From: s-22(1)

Sent: Saturday, March 16, 2024 2:24 PM

To:

Subject: STOPPING WOODGREEN — WOODCREST HIGH-DENSITY DEVELOPMENT

| received your contact through || SRR

Below is the letter I've written to the council and mayor to stop the proposed high-density development at
Woodgreen Dr and Woodcrest Rd.

This is a petition to stop this high-density development.
In a new email, copy and paste this letter and put your name and address at the bottom of the letter.

Send your email to correspondence@westvancouver.ca . This email will be received by the West Vancouver
council and mayor.

Send me a copy of your email to the council and mayor.
Contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

I

To: West Vancouver council and mayor

RE: Proposed High-Density, Multi-Unit Development at Woodgreen Drive and Woodcrest Road

This development proposal must be completely rejected.

This project will destroy the very nature of our neighborhood, which is established completely of
single family detached residences. This will have a huge detrimental impact on the value of our
homes. The huge density impact in this confined area is completely in conflict with the limited
roadway and amenities that are designed specifically for single family residential capacity. There will
be massive traffic congestion in this restricted corridor that is the main roadway for residents
travelling in and out of Cypress Park Estates. The value of our homes would be stringently diminished



by the fact that buyers do not want a huge expanse of adverse density in the area where they are
buying into a quiet, peaceful single family neighborhood.

The current infrastructure, in the entire area, for sewage and water amenities is aging and designed
solely for single family residential capacity. West Vancouver taxpayers will not accept the burden of
increased taxes to subsidize infrastructure upgrades for a conflicting, high-density project that all
residents absolutely do not want.

Furthermore, once such a development is allowed to proceed, there will be no stopping
unconscionable, profit-focused developers to continue consolidating and rezoning single family
residential properties for high-density development throughout our neighborhood and West
Vancouver.

We must make sure this proposed project is stopped. These profit-grabbing developers, with no
concern for the huge detrimental impact on the neighborhood, are out to claw as much profits

as possible; destroying the pristine nature of our quiet, tranquil single family neighborhoods. There is
no place in the Cypress Park Estates neighborhood, and surrounding neighborhoods, for such a
conflicting, dense development.

All residents in Cypress Park Estates, as well as all residents in the outlying single family residential
neighborhoods in West Vancouver, vie to settle in these neighborhoods for the purely simple reason
that it remains single-family residential. And we work very hard to maintain our homes and to continue
to rightfully reside in such a beautiful neighborhood of single-family residences.

Cypress Bowl development is already going to meet the need for new housing in West Vancouver
now and far into the near future.



(2)

From: s-22(1)

Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2024 2:45 PM
To: correspondence

Subject: pickle ball courts at Ambleside

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressw Do not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail IS suspicious, please report it to

IT by marking it as SPAM.

s.22(1) the new court site, on IS0 noise seems to really travel uphill from Ambleside. We have

adapted to become early risers as we hear the dogs etc at 6.15 am everyday, also during the night, this of course from R
We hope you will consider installing a noise curtain on all sides of the Courts so that we are not exposed to any more noise.
We are familiar with the noise volume from pickleball as we have played the game

when we were in s.22(1) , we saw a lot of Communities fall apart from the constant din.

Thank you.
s.22(1)

West Vancouver, BC



(3)

-
From: s 22(1)

Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2024 5:42 AM
To: correspondence

Subject: Dundarave Lane Pollution

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address s.22(1) Do not

click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Hello,

are owners of . We recently moved to West Vancouver after living
in Vancouver. was born and raised on the North Shore and |REZSl born and
raised in Vancouver.
We have always wanted to move to West Vancouver with our dreams of owning a home and raising our family in such a
beautiful and safe area of our province. So far we have been very happy with the move and look forward to staying in
the area for years to come. | am a business owner that works out of North Vancouver and s. 22(1) with the

| would like to highlight a concern | have with Dundarave Lane.
residents drive through the lane and throw garbage out of their windows to the dumpsters

. I know the Bakehouse has taken action by adding locks to the bins but it is still happening and the business
owners do nothing to clean it up and garbage just sits on the ground. It is concerning that no action is being taken from
the City, no clean up crews are dispatched and no solution is being brought forth. | would ask that the city come by and
look at the state of the lane way, | would propose that the dumpster bins be housed in a wood framed structure. The
village of Dundarave is too special to have something like this happening, every business on the North side of Marine has
customer parking in the lane way and it leaves such a poor first impression on the area.

s.22(1)

| have noticed a that several local
s.22(1)

I am hoping to hear back and learn if the City of WV is aware of my concern and if any action will be taken.

Sincerely,



(4)@)

From: s.22(1)

Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2024 8:18 PM
To: correspondence

Subject: Aquila development

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressm Do not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Regarding Aquila development
March 21. 2024

Dear Mayor and Councilors,

I know it has been a rather long and expensive journey to develop the Aquila residential development in the
Eagle Harbor area of West Vancouver. It is unfortunate that the scale of this development is not appropriate for
this neighborhood. Realizing of course the need for more housing and density, it is ironic that the development
1s to address the ‘Missing Middle’ of housing costs, estimated at 2.5 million and up. The Eagle Harbor area is a
wonderful residential enclave that has few sidewalks or bike corridors thus requiring cars to access the local
shopping centre. The area chosen for the development will add to traffic congestion and safety aspects of the
neighborhood.

The other issue at play here 1s all about power and money. It is unfortunate that Mayor Mark Sager has been
found to be guilty of serious financial irregularities and subsequent suspension by the Law Society that provide
reason to consider possible serious conflict of interest. His pro development support for the Aquila project
should be investigated for financial irregularities.

Sincerely,




(4)(0)

From: s.22(1)

Sent: Saturday, March 23, 2024 3:15 PM

To: correspondence

Cc: Mark Sager; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson; Linda
Watt

Subject: Aquila development proposal, Daffodil Drive, Eagle Harbour

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressm Do not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail IS suspicious, please report it to
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Mayor and Council,

| am writing with regards to the proposed Aquila development on Daffodil Drive.
My husband and | have lived in Eagle Harbour for s-22(1) years. We specifically chose this exquisite spot for
it's beauty and quiet neighbourhood pace, the parks and natural spaces at our doorstep. Over the years | have
met local neighbours who are s-22(1) and many others who are very
environmentally conscious, like minded individuals and we have formed a strong community. Meeting in
passing, we often discuss the state of the world, the forest fires that threaten our very location and the glaring
effects of climate change which we are desperately trying to combat so we can preserve this piece of natural
space as much as possible for future generations. This Aquila development looms front and centre in our
community at the moment and threatens to destroy this enclave. Mr Mayor and Councillors: this is the wrong
development for this area — we are not a high density township.

| wish to note the following points that are getting me particularly riled up:

| attended the March 11 Council meeting and was impressed at the proposed plan to protect urban tree
canopy cover in West Vancouver which was reported on at that meeting. The tree canopy in this area has a
direct impact on the flora and fauna as we know and is severely under threat at the moment. Parc Verdun,
with it’s already fragile riparian vegetation will be severely affected by the development. Cutting down
swathes of trees on the Daffodil development is the complete opposite of what is being proposed in the plan
to protect mature trees in the area. | feel the Aquila developers are trying to rush their plan through before
the tree protection ordinance comes into effect. PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN!

The concept of OCP (Official Community Plan) is a joke. What is the point of having a plan if an avaricious
developer can quickly convince a group of Councillors to switch camps and alter it — for what purpose? The
OCP exists to protect the neighbourhood so it feels to me incredibly deceitful and flippant to be able to turn
around on a dime and trash a long established protection plan. PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN!

The developers have done everything in their power to hoodwink the local community. For starters they have
either tried to avoid having community meetings or when they planned them, they did it without much
warning or advertising, or placed the meetings at times which would be most inconvenient to many

people. At the insistence by the neighbours to hold a presentation, the developers arranged a show and tell at
the Gleneagles Golf course clubhouse last year. Jamie Harper, when asked about his own property adjacent to
the proposed development told s-22(1) several other people, that no way would he subdivide
his own property. He now proposes dividing his property in three. Nothing these developers say is



trustworthy as far as | am concerned. They have had various studies done to support their proposal: traffic,
water, land. They were all commissioned by them, are not objective studies and would obviously support
what they want to do. Surely the Council has a duty to support and protect the existing residents. PLEASE DO
NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN!

| am not opposed to development. |realize it is inevitable and, done right, can benefit

communities. However, this overcrowded township proposal is deplorable. Let the developers stick with the
original subdivision of 10 properties and don’t destroy the environs of the many beautiful, established houses
and parks we local residents are so proud to call our home.

Sincerely,

i

West Vancouver



(5)@)

From: lan Baggott s-22(1)

Sent: Sunday, March 24, 2024 6:09 AM

To: ian@baggott.ca; Christine Cassidy; Linda Watt; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Sharon
Thompson; Mark Sager; correspondence

Subject: 2023 Budget =+

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressw Do not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail Is suspicious, please report it to

IT by marking it as SPAM.

lan Baggott

2226 Haywood Av.
West Vancouver
V7V 1X5

24 Mar 2024

Dear Mayor Sager and Councillors
District of West Vancouver

2023 Budget
My name is lan Baggott and | am a resident of West Vancouver.

| am opposed to any DWV subsidy to District residents of municipal services without an obligatory means test
process.

Please do not redact my name or my home address or my email address.

Thank you.

lan Baggott
ian@baggott.ca



(5)(0)

From: Linda Jando s.22(1)

Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 9:05 AM

To: linda@pacificortho.ca; Christine Cassidy; Linda Watt; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider;
Sharon Thompson; Mark Sager; correspondence

Subject: Property Tax equality =+

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressw Do not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail Is suspicious, please report it to

IT by marking it as SPAM.

Linda Jando

910 Leyland Street
West Vancouver, BC
V7T 214

26 Mar 2024

Dear Mayor Sager and Councillors
District of West Vancouver

Property Tax equality
My name is Linda Jando and | am a resident of West Vancouver.

| am concerned that rental units are paying less than their fair share of municipal taxes. Every renter, similar to
home dewllers uses police, fire service, water, electricity, schools, roads, parks, etc. similar to each other.
There should be no preferred rate for renters.

Please do not redact my name or my home address or my email address.

Thank you.

Linda Jando
linda@pacificortho.ca



From: Graham Nicholls s-22(1)

Sent: Monday, March 25, 2024 9:18 AM

To: correspondence

Subject: North Shore Wastewater Treatment Plant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressﬂDo not click links or open
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail Is suspicious, please report it to
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Here we go again. Another major public infrastructure project, in this case the North Shore Wastewater Treatment Plant,
begins life with overly optimistic cost estimates and many years later finds itself with blowout cost increases, shoddy work,
huge delays, and litigation. Nobody accepts responsibility, nobody loses their job. Taxpayers are kept in the dark and have to
foot the bill. And we are not happy.

It doesn’t need to be this way. Although large and complex, a sewage treatment plant like this isn’t exactly challenging the
frontiers of science and technology. If the appropriate governance structures for managing large civil construction projects
are in place, there is no reason why they can't be built reasonably on time and within budget. To do so takes discipline,
spending more time and money during the initial project design phase, properly assessing and managing risks, hiring
experienced professionals who are accountable for results, ensuring there is proper oversight of construction progress and
quality control, and taking a hands off approach to any changes once a budget has been approved, contracts signed, and the
work begins. Contrast these basic principles to the history of this project.

The results speak for themselves. Metro Vancouver was in over its head and did not have management systems in place to
handle a billion dollar plus project.

What to do now? We can’t change the past, but we can try to learn from it and make sure it doesn’t happen again. | suggest
Mayor Sager, as our representative on the Metro Vancouver Board, call for three initiatives along the lines of the following:

First, commission an independent review / audit of Metro Vancouver’s major capital projects management systems and
structure, with a view to recommending changes to reflect industry best practices, and making it available to the public.

Second, conduct a review of the specifications for the treatment plant that go beyond what is strictly necessary to meet
regulatory requirements, such that the incremental cost of each enhancement is separately identified and subject to specific
approval.

Third, appoint a small, temporary advisory panel of people with expertise in large construction projects to
provide independent advice to Metro Vancouver on the functioning of its major projects management including the

completion of the treatment plant.

Hopefully his North Shore counterparts will join in endorsing these undertakings. Senior levels of government are watching,
and might appreciate some more evidence that these matters are being taken seriously.

Enough of the mismanagement, we can’t afford it.
Please redact my address but not my name.
Graham Nicholls

s. 22(1)

West Vancouver
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
RAVEN ROOM, MUNICIPAL HALL
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2024

Committee Members: C. van der Vorm (Chair), C. Castro, A. Gallet, E. Grdina,
P. Hundal, P. Scholefield; and Councillor P. Lambur attended the meeting in the Raven
Room, Municipal Hall. Absent: D. Bunsha and F. Umedaly.

Staff: H. Keith, Senior Manager, Climate Action & Environment (Staff Representative);
G. Howard, Fire Chief; and M. Wise, Climate Action Coordinator (Committee Clerk)
attended the meeting in the Raven Room, Municipal Hall.

1. CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 4:33 p.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the February 6, 2024 Environment Committee meeting agenda be approved
as circulated.
CARRIED
E. Grdina absent at the vote

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the January 9, 2024 Environment Committee meeting minutes be adopted as
circulated.

CARRIED

E. Grdina absent at the vote

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT 6:30 p.m. be confirmed as the anticipated end time for all 2024 Environment
Committee meetings with the option to extend to 7 p.m. should the Chair require.

CARRIED
E. Grdina absent at the vote

E. Grdina entered the meeting at 4:37 p.m.

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES M-1
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REPORTS / ITEMS

4.

District’s Wildfire Fuel Management Program

B. Blackwell (B.A. Blackwell & Associates Ltd.) provided a presentation and
responded to the Committee’s questions with support from staff.

Committee members provided comments and queries regarding: fuel treatment
timing, use of cut trees, Coastal Western Hemlock forest zone, old growth forests,
ladder fuels, climate change and drought, forest moisture retention, tree thinning
process and equipment, ecology training, reoccurrence of fuel treatment work for an
area, wind impacts, District wildfire response capacity, treatment determination
process, biodiversity and ecological conservation, efficacy of fuel treatment,
community wildfire risks, Eagle Lake infrastructure, fire sensing technologies,
FireSmart campaign, interface fires, external fuel treatment grants, scarcity of global
wildfire resources, and District wildfire budget.

B. Blackwell left the meeting at 5:56 p.m. and did not return.

G.

5.

Howard left the meeting at 6:01 p.m. and did not return.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the presentation regarding District’s Wildfire Fuel Management Program be
received for information.

P. Hundal requested that the prescriptions for the proposed 2024 wildfire fuel
treatment areas be circulated to the Committee members.

CARRIED

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT Council be advised that the Environment Committee urges Council not to
finance the Wildfire Fuel Management Program from the Environmental Reserve
Fund and recommends that the program be put on hold until peer-reviewed
science can be presented that establishes the efficacy of the wildfire fuel
management prescription being applied to the forests in Coastal Western Hemlock
zone, except in direct interface areas.

The Committee discussed the motion on the floor and decided that further
discussion and information was required. Therefore, the Committee consented to
deferring to the next meeting that is scheduled to be held on March 5, 2024.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the February 6, 2024 Environment Committee meeting be extended 30
minutes and end at 7 p.m.
CARRIED

Environmental Protection and Natural Asset Priority Areas

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES M-2
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Chair provided a presentation on Environment Committee priority themes, scope,
and actions.

E. Grdina left the meeting at 6:43 p.m. and did not return.
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the discussion regarding Environmental Protection and Natural Asset Priority
Areas be received for information.

CARRIED
E. Grdina absent at the vote

6. Annual Work Plan

Chair provided a presentation on the proposed Environment Committee Annual
Work Plan for 2024 and responded to Committee questions and comments with
support from staff.

Committee members provided comments and queries regarding: workplan
timelines, format, implementation, budget, priority themes and actions, funding
sources, and Go By Bike Week.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the proposed Environment Committee Annual Work Plan for 2024 be
supported for Council consideration.

CARRIED
E. Grdina absent at the vote

7. PUBLIC QUESTIONS

M. Fillipoff queried about a list of questions sent to P. Hundal and H. Keith
regarding the scope and objectives of the Environment Committee and 2024
workplan. It was requested by the Chair that the list of questions be shared with
Committee members.

P. Lepp commented on the importance of cost benefit analysis using a nature
priority lens and how that applies to ecological engagements and fuel treatment
processes.

D. Mulhern queried about how greenhouse gas emissions might be tracked or
measured through utilities for insight on how community electrification or retrofit
actions are impacting energy and emissions use and efficiency.

E. McHarg commented on water use tracking, importance of public water use
education, and water infrastructure protection.

A. George commented on the need for community walking advocacy, improving
walking routes for safety, and increased accessible community use.

R. Fassler commented on the importance of leveraging natural environment
protections in the community, reducing tree protection size to 20 centimeters in
diameter (Urban Forest Management Plan policy projection) and concerns around
different wildfire management or suppression techniques.

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES M-3
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D. Reinsch quired about the wildfire fuel treatment processes, action from the
Urban Forest Management Plan on the thinning of stems per hectare, the
boundaries defined in the Urban Forest Management Plan with respect to Council’s
new motion on dedicating a portion of the upper lands as park, and requested to
know the risk class for fuel treatment areas.

T. Reinsch commented on the allocation of funding for tree removal, and concern
about the communicated deficit of wildfire resources by Chief G. Howard.

Staff and Committee members responded to the public questions.

NEXT MEETING

Staff confirmed that the next Environment Committee meeting is scheduled for
March 5, 2024 at 4:30 p.m. and held in-person in the Raven Room, Municipal Hall.

ADJOURNMENT
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the February 6, 2024 Environment Committee meeting be adjourned.

CARRIED
E. Grdina absent at the vote

The meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.

Staff Representative

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES M-4
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER
ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
RAVEN ROOM, MUNICIPAL HALL
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2024

Voting Committee Members: S. Swan (Chair), P. Azarm Motamedi, K. Hall, C. Monsef,
S. Price, and M. Wilberg attended the meeting in the Raven Room, Municipal Hall.
Absent: K. Burnett.

Non-Voting Committee Members: N. Brown (West Vancouver Board of Education);

A. Krawczyk (Kay Meek Arts Centre Board of Directors); C. Schachtel (West Vancouver
Community Arts Council Board of Directors); L. Yu (West Vancouver Memorial Library
Board); and Councillor N. Gambioli attended the meeting in the Raven Room, Municipal
Hall. Absent: Councillor L. Watt.

Staff: D. Niedermayer, Senior Manager, Cultural Services (Staff Representative);

C. Rosta, Cultural Services Manager; H. Letwin, Administrator/Curator; and A. Nomura,
Cultural Services Department Secretary (Committee Clerk) attended the meeting in the
Raven Room, Municipal Hall.

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 4:34 p.m.

2. Committee Meeting Schedule
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the Arts & Culture Advisory Committee Meeting Schedule for 2024 be
adopted as follows:

e March 21, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;

e April 18, 2024 at 4:30 p.m,;

e May 16, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;

e June 20, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;

o July 18, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;

o September 19, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;
e October 17, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.; and

e November 21, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.
CARRIED

FEBRUARY 15, 2024 ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES M-1
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER

ARTS & CULTURE STRATEGY UPDATE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

RAVEN ROOM, MUNICIPAL HALL
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2024

Committee Members: K. Hall and S. Swan attended the meeting in the Raven Room,
Municipal Hall. Absent: M. Wilberg.

Staff: D. Niedermayer, Senior Manager, Cultural Services (Staff Representative); and
A. Nomura, Cultural Services Department Secretary (Committee Clerk) attended the
meeting in the Raven Room, Municipal Hall.

1.

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 4:35 p.m.

Election of Chair
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT S. Swan be elected as Chair for 2024.
CARRIED
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT K. Hall be elected as Co-Chair for 2024.
CARRIED

Subcommittee Meeting Schedule
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the Arts & Culture Strategy Update Subcommittee Meeting Schedule for
2024 be adopted as amended:

e March 19, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.;
e April 3, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.; and
e April 24,2024 at 4:30 p.m.
CARRIED
It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the March 19, 2024 Arts & Culture Strategy Update Subcommittee Meeting
be held in-person at the Raven Room in the Municipal Hall.

CARRIED
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Attachment 2

LIST OF METRO 2050 MAP 10 GREENWAY NETWORK REVISIONS BY JURISDICTION
Map 10 — Regional Greenway Network and Major Bike Network
Metro 2050 Type 3 Proposed Housekeeping Amendment

Anmore
* Changed alignment west of Forest Park Way from David Avenue to Aspenwaod Drive / East
Road
= Added alighment between Sunnyside Road and Crystal Creek Drive
& Removed alignment along Crystal Creek Drive

Bowen Island
* Removed alignment west of Bowen Bay Road on Turnstall Blvd and Whitesails Drive as it is no
longer planned

Coquitlam
& Changed alignment in Northeast Coquitlam to follow Cedar Drive

Delta
e« Changed alignment under Deltaport Way to show potential connection
e Changed alignment between 52 Street and Beach Grove Road from Spyglass Crescent / 16th
Avenue and Gillespie Road to 17a Avenue alignment
s Changed alignment between Boundary Bay Regional Trail and Ladner Town Centre from
conceptual alignment to follow 64 Street / 13 Avenue / 60B Street / Harvest Drive

Maple Ridge
* Changed alignment between 207 Street and Lougheed Highway from River Road to 117 Avenue
/ Laity Street / Lougheed Highway / Haney Bypass

North Vancouver
o (Changed alignment west of Moodyville Park along 1st Street East and 2nd Street East
» Added alignment adjacent to Lynn Creek and across new active transportation overpass over
Lynn Creek and adjacent to Keith Road / Highway 1
* Added alignment east of Seymour River Place south of Mt Seymour Parkway along Windridge
Drive

Port Coquitlam
» Changed alignment north of Prairie Avenue from Prairie Avenue / Fremont Street to Devon Road
/ Lincoln Avenue

Richmond
® Changed alignment between Dyke road and No. 9 Road from along the South Arm of the Fraser
River to Blundell Road, Nelson Road, Westminster Highway, and No. 9 Road

Surrey
# Added alignment in Tynehead Regional Park
s Changed alignment between Tannery Road and Pattullo Bridge from Tannery Road / Dyke Road
to Scott Road / Old Yale Road



List of Greenway Network Revisions
Map 10 — Regional Greenway Network and Major Bike Network
Metro 2050 Type 3 Proposed Housekeeping Amendment

Vancouver
e Changed alignment west of Clark Drive to follow Great Northern Way and East 1st Avenue
e Changed alignment between Princess Avenue and Gore Avenue from Railway Street to
Alexander Street

West Vancouver
# Changed alignment from Orchill Road / St George’s Avenue / Nelson Avenue to Marine Drive /
Raleigh Street / Royal Avenue

YVR
e Changed alignment west of McDonald Road to follow Ferguson Road
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